Peace and Social Concerns Committee, 2/25/2013

Present: Andy G,  Roger C,  Susan C, Daniel G,  George M, Beth A, Nan D, Carol L.

We began with a time of sharing about our names and how we came to this committee.

Some housekeeping matters were dealt with: The suggestion was made that FCNL announcements should be arranged so that the letter-writing topic would be the only announcement that day, and other announcements would be left for other days.  The Dime a Gallon Fund now has $150.  Adele is doing good things with the newsletter.

Beth spoke about the Centro de Amigos Para La Paz in Costa Rica (CAP), a Quaker organization doing peace and justice work in that country, which she recommends as one of the organizations to be supported by Mount Toby.  Evidently it does good work, was founded by Quakers, and has a website (http://www.amigosparalapaz.org/?lang=en) telling of its history and work.  We inquired about to whom CAP is accountable but this was not yet clear.  We agreed to suggest to Mt Toby that CAP be one of our supported organizations.  Beth will inquire about the accountability matter and will work on a presentation for the Meeting for Business.

FCNL’s policy statement review – shall we participate?  This was discussed and one possibility mentioned was that one session at the retreat might be devoted to it.  The disadvantage would be that such a session, being at the same time as other sessions, would have limited attendance.  Roger offered to arrange a non-retreat evening meeting and to put something in the newsletter (including the URL http://fcnl.org/assets/about/govern/queries.pdf) about it. There may or may not be a similar offering at the retreat.

The matter of our committee minutes was discussed but without resolution.  We were clear that we will follow the meeting’s decision to password-protect our posted minutes, and that the indecision is about whether or not future minutes with partial names would also be posted in public.

Roger agrees to do the letter writing on March 10, with Susan offering to assist.

The concern around race and class: Care and Counsel will have an 11:40 hour on this topic in April, focused on the internal or personal aspect.  We hope that a continuing conversation can be facilitated to go into matters of race and class, and Carol may be willing to help bring this about, perhaps with Nan’s help.  Carol will get Adele’s packet of materials duplicated at Collective Copies, charged to MtToby and our committee’s budget, for all members and attenders of our committee (except Andy, Nan, and Roger who have them already.)
The movie on February 14, “The Power of Song” about the life of Pete Seeger, was very successful with a relatively large attendance.  Dan is working on finding a film for March 10.

Roger is working on bringing the Peace Pilgrim presentation by Pat Lamanna to town, hopefully in cooperation with the Congregationalists and others.

Susan reported that in her personal campaign to minimize auto travel she drove less than 6000 miles, and biked more than 2000 miles.  We cheered!

We closed with a time of silence.

